
MEMORANDUM 

Date:  October 5, 2021 

To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 

From:  Paul Davis, Parks and Recreation Director 

Through: George Garrett, City Manager 

Subject:  Parks and Recreation Monthly Report 

OCTOBER 2021  

PARKS AND RECREATION REPORT 

PROGRAMS 
• NFL Flag is going great. We’ve had to make a few changes due to weather, but it’s going pretty good. 

Championship week will be the last week of October with the Championship game on Wednesday, 
October 27th. 

• The AYSO Soccer teams have started their season. Games are being played on Tuesday, Thursday 
evenings and Saturday morning. They have a 6U, 8U, 10U, and 12U divisions.  

• Home school PE continues to meet at the park Tuesday afternoon from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

EVENTS 
• Friday, October 22nd we will be having our Trick or Treat drive thru at the Community Park 

from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
• Saturday, October 23rd we will be having our “Nightmare on Schmidt Street” scare drive-

thru 

BEACHES 
Sombrero Beach 
• We continue to sanitize and restock the toilet paper in the restrooms in the afternoons and evening 

hours.  
• The kayak ramp is still not available for use. Carlos is in charge of that project, so I’m not sure what 

his end goal is with the ramp and when it’ll be done.  

Coco Plum 
• Everything is good at Coco Plum Beach 

 
 
 
 
 
 



PARKS 
Jesse Hobbs 

• No issues at Jesse Hobbs Park 

Community Park 
• Yoga classes continue to happen at the amphitheater Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday. 

They scheduled a full moon yoga session at the amphitheater  for the month of July and August 
during the full moon.  

• Public Works has begun tearing up the bocce courts to prepare for the fitness court that will be 
placed between the basketball courts and park office.  

• The bocce courts will be moved to the back of the basketball courts. 
• Maria (grant coordinator) and I met with the National Fitness Campaign staff to discuss the timeline 

for the fitness court at the Community Park. We are hoping to have this court ready for use by the 
end of this year (November or December). 

o I met with Carlos to identify the area where the fitness court will be installed. We will be 
relocating the Bocce Courts behind the basketball courts and installing the fitness court in 
the current space where the bocce courts are located. 

Rotary Park / Dog Park  
• No issues at Rotary Park 

Ocean front / Events Field  
• All is good at Ocean Front Park 

Kayak Ramp at Sombrero Beach 

 

 
 


